
Emerging Contaminant Update 

At the July 21, 2023, Village Council meeting, JP McCann, Public Services Director, 
gave an update on emerging contaminants in local water systems.  Mr. McCann has 
been attending NC Department of Environmental Quality (NCDEQ) workshops locally 
for the last two years regarding this topic and shared information about the 
Environmental Protection Agency’s policy proposals and the latest on the Village’s 
response to emerging contaminants. 

EPA’s Response - Mr. McCann reported that the EPA is proposing a National Primary 
Drinking Water Regulation (NPDWR) to establish legally enforceable levels, called 
Maximum Contaminant Levels (MCLs) for six Per-and Polyfluorinated Substances 
(PFAS) in drinking water. The EPA is also proposing health-based, non-enforceable 
Maximum Contaminant Level Goals (MCLGs) for these six PFAS. These MCLGs are 
the maximum level of contaminant in drinking water where there are no known or 
anticipated negative health effects allowing for a margin of safety.   

The proposed MCLG and MCL (enforceable levels) can be viewed below. 

 
Village’s Response – The State approached the Village about testing the island’s 
drinking water and tests were performed this past spring 2023 of the Royal James well. 
The results are shown below.  The numbers on the left are the test results of the water 
coming straight from the well, the numbers on the right are the test results of the water 
coming from the tap at the time of the testing (this would be water from all sources that 
the Village’s water system was pulling from at the time of testing).  All results received 
from this testing would fall below EPA’s proposed enforceable levels. 
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Mr. McCann emphasized that this is a snapshot in time, the results can change.  This is 
because the Village pulls from different wells over time and adds Brunswick County 
treated water at various amounts during peak usage periods. He explained that as more 
testing is performed the Village will get a better understanding of what sources impact 
the results. The frequency of testing required for local water systems is likely to come 
out of the EPA’s guidance.  The current proposed levels are also a snapshot and are 
subject to change.  Mr. McCann indicated that the proposed levels have gone from 140 
ppt and 70 ppt to the current proposed levels of 4.0 ppt and 1.0 Hazard Index (unitless).   

The Village is performing additional testing this week that will concentrate on water from 
the wells closest to the river and intake water coming from Brunswick County and then a 
tap result. The Village is also being proactive by putting in pre-filters and is seeking to 
modify them to include additional filters such as GAC (granular activated carbon) 
filtration.  

The Village will provide updates as more test results are received and as the EPA’s 
regulations become final. 

View all the EPA slides HERE. 

 

https://villagebhi.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/PFAS-VBHI-Council-Meeting-July-21.2023.rev_.pdf

